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Enquiries to Tony Braxton-Smith 
Telephone 08 87109 7838 

Mr Michael Lennon 
Chair 
State Planning Commission 
GPO Box 1815 
ADELAIDE SA 5001 

Dear Michael, 

Government of South Australia 

Department for Infrastructure 
and Transport 

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF 
EXECUT11VE 

50 Flinders Sime! 
Adelaide SA 5000 

GPO Box 1533 
Adelaide SA 5001 

Telephone: 08 7109 7747 

ABN 92 366 288 135 

I am writing to advise that at the SA Planning Reform Program Steering Committee 
("Committee") met on Wednesday 24 February 2021, and resolved to recommend to the 
State Planning Commission that the draft Phase Three Planning and Design Code be 
endorsed. 

The Committee has received an attestation of the worthiness of the code for 
endorsement by the responsible parties for Policy, Mapping and Overall Program 
delivery oversight function as set out in its Terms of Reference with all due dil.igence. 

In making this recommendation the Committee notes that -

• All required procedural steps have been taken to ensure that the Code has the 
poli1cy provisions approved by the State Planning Commission. 

• All changes to the code are traceable and appropriately authorised. 
• The completeness of the code has been verified. No fundamental elements of 

the code are missing or omiitted that would impact the policy settings within the 
code. 

• Each of the components of the code are correctly integrated (maps, words, 
tables, linkages); and 

• The accuracy of the code has been tested, validated, and confirmed. 

It is noted that it is entirely possible and expected that there will be some minor 
refinements required to the code over coming weeks and months. However these are 
not of a policy nature nor do they go to the material technical correctness of the code but 
will be of a transactional nature. 

We trust this assurance in support of the Committee's recommendation to be acceptable. 
~hould you require, we will be pleased to attend a State Planning Commission meeting 
to provide further information and advice on this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

~ 
Tony Braxton-Smith 
Chief Executive 

21 February 2021 
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